
The following Security Advisory (SA) is not available because it is marked “Official Use Only – 
Security-Related Information/Safeguards Information” and is exempted from public disclosure in 
accordance with 10 CFR 2.390. 
 
SA-05-01, “Safeguards Advisory For Power Reactors, Category I Fuel cycle Facilities, 
Independent Spent Fuel Storage Installations, Conversion Facility, and Gaseous Diffusion 
Plants” dated January 10, 2005 
 
In 2005, the NRC released a statement to selected NRC and Agreement State licensees 
recommending that power reactors, category I fuel cycle facilities, independent spent fuel 
storage installations, conversion facilities, and gaseous diffusion plants maintain heightened 
vigilance for potential security threats in accordance with 10 CFR 73.1 and NRC Orders. 
  
The Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC) has issued SA-05-01 to certain large materials 
licensees (NRC and agreement state) who possess, use, ship or receive high-risk radioactive 
materials.  Note that the security advisory contains physical security information and is, 
therefore, being withheld from public disclosure in accordance with 10 CFR 2.390. 
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